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 香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處 

Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department  
The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region 

 

   

 
在註冊申請詳情公布後要求修訂貨品／服務說明 

  

商標註冊處處長收到下列根據《商標條例》(第 559 章)第 46 條提出的修訂申請要求。  

  

根據《商標規則》(第 559 章附屬法例)第 26 條，任何聲稱受擬作出的修訂影響的人，可在本公告公布的日期後三個月

內，採用表格第 T6 號提交異議通知。(例如，若果公布日期爲 2003 年 4 月 4 日，則該三個月的最後一日爲 2003 年 

7 月 4 日。) 異議通知須載有提出異議的理由的陳述，該陳述尤須解釋如作出修訂，異議人會如何受有關修訂影響，以

及異議人為何認為作出該項修訂會違反《商標條例》第 46 條。異議人須在提交異議通知的同時，將該通知的副本送交

有關申請人。  

  

根據《商標規則》第 95 條，提交異議通知的限期不得延展。 
 

REQUESTS FOR AMENDMENT OF SPECIFICATION OF GOODS OR SERVICES  
AFTER PARTICULARS OF THE APPLICATIONS HAVE BEEN PUBLISHED  

  
The Registrar of Trade Marks has received the following requests for amendment of 
applications under section 46 of the Trade Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559).  
  
Under rule 26 of the Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.), any person claiming to be 
affected by the proposed amendment may, within 3 months after the date of this publication, 
file a notice of objection on Form T6. (For example, if the publication date is 4 April 
2003, the last day of the 3-month period is 4 July 2003.)  The notice of objection shall 
include a statement of the grounds of objection, which statement shall, in particular, 
explain how the objector would be affected by the amendment and why in the objector’s 
opinion the amendment would be contrary to section 46 of the Trade Marks Ordinance.  The 
objector shall, at the same time as he files the notice of objection, send a copy of it 
to the applicant of the application in question.   
  
It should be noted that under rule 95 of the Trade Marks Rules, extension of time cannot 
be allowed for filing the notice of objection. 

 
[210] 商標申請編號：  

Application No.:  

305630544 
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[540] 商標：  
Mark:  

 
 

[730] 註冊申請人姓名／名稱、地址：   
Applicant's Name, Address:  

Drury Precision Engineering Limited 
Beechings Way, 
Alford, LN13 9JE 
UNITED KINGDOM 

[740/ 
750] 

註冊申請人的送達地址：  
Applicant's Address for Service: 

CHINAHONGKONG PATENT LIMITED 
1502, 15/F, Capital Centre, 
151 Gloucester Road, Wanchai, 
Hong Kong 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

N/A 

[511] 類別編號：  
Class No.:  

6,7,12,35 

[442] 公布獲接納註冊申請日期:  
Date of Publication of  
Acceptance for Registration: 
 

13-08-2021 

申請人擬修訂類別 6,7,12,35 的貨品／服務說明如下: 
 
The applicant proposes to amend the specification in Class(es) 6,7,12,35 to read as 
follows: 
 
類别 Class 6 
Decorative articles manufactured from metal; small items of metal hardware; articles 
made principally from common metals or their alloys; sheet metal; architectural and 
structural metal work; fabricated metal work; steel fabrications; ramps of metal for 
parking or positioning vehicles; spacers of metal; metal sliders; tubes of metal; 
screws of metal; bolts of metal; nuts of metal; washers of metal; plates of metal; 
springs of metal; studs of metal; alloys of common metal; fittings of metal for 
furniture; ironmongery; locks of metal for vehicles; signboards of metal; none of the 
aforesaid are for and/or related to four-wheeled vehicles. 
 
類别 Class 7 
Bobbins [parts of machines]; spindle bobbins [parts of motorcycles]; engine case 
protectors [parts of motorcycles]; air filters for motorcycle engines; kick starters 
for motorcycles; pistons for engines; starters for motors and engines; dynamos; none 
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of the aforesaid are for and/or related to four-wheeled vehicles. 
 
類别 Class 12 
Motorcycles; motorcycle parts, fittings and accessories; structural parts for 
motorcycles; accessories, apparatus and decorative articles for motorcycles; brackets 
for fixing and mounting parts, fittings and accessories onto motorcycles; adaptors for 
fixing and mounting parts, fittings and accessories onto motorcycles; frames for 
fixing and mounting parts, fittings and accessories onto motorcycles; mounts for 
fixing and mounting parts, fittings and accessories onto motorcycles; holders for 
fixing and mounting parts, fittings and accessories onto motorcycles; hangers for 
fixing and mounting parts, fittings and accessories onto motorcycles; extenders for 
fixing and mounting parts, fittings and accessories onto motorcycles; mounting 
brackets, plates and fixings for attaching mirrors, lights, lamps, cameras, mobile 
telephones, satellite navigation systems, licence plates, and road tax discs, onto 
motorcycles; handle bars [parts of motorcycles]; handlebar dampers [parts of 
motorcycles]; handle bar grips [parts of motorcycles]; handlebar hand guards [parts of 
motorcycles]; handlebar hand protectors [parts of motorcycles]; handlebar bar ends 
[parts of motorcycles]; motorcycle handlebar end weights; bar end weights [parts of 
motorcycles]; handlebar risers [extenders] [parts of motorcycles]; headlight mounts 
[parts of motorcycles]; exhaust hangers [parts of motorcycles]; exhaust mountings 
[parts of motorcycles]; stands for motorcycles; foot pegs for motorcycles; pillion 
foot pegs [parts of motorcycles]; foot pedal covers for motorcycles; front dash panels 
[parts of motorcycles]; fork dust boots [parts of motorcycles]; clutch covers [parts 
of motorcycles]; clutch cables [parts of motorcycles]; radiator grills [parts of 
motorcycles]; radiator guards [parts of motorcycles]; radiator braces [parts of 
motorcycles]; radiator surrounds of metal [parts of motorcycles]; protective guards 
for motorcycle exhausts and exhaust headers; rectifier guards [parts of motorcycles]; 
voltage regulator guards [parts of motorcycles]; protective heel and toe plates for 
motorcycles; brake levers [parts of motorcycles]; brake cables [parts of motorcycles]; 
brake guards [parts of motorcycles]; brake pedals [parts of motorcycles]; brake discs 
[parts of motorcycles); brake rotors [parts of motorcycles]; brake calipers [parts of 
motorcycles]; brake caliper guards [parts of motorcycles]; brake caliper covers [parts 
of motorcycles]; chains for driving motorcycles; chain wheels for motorcycles; covers 
for motorcycle saddles; fitted covers for motorcycles; cranks for motorcycles; frames 
for motorcycles; freewheels for motorcycles; kickstands for motorcycles; luggage 
carriers for motorcycles; mudguards for motorcycles; cylinder guards [parts of 
motorcycles]; spindle bobbins for motorcycle crash protection; bobbins for motorcycle 
crash protection; bobbin heads for motorcycle crash protection; vehicle mounted 
bobbins for motorcycle crash protection; clutch levers [parts of motorcycles]; control 
levers [parts of motorcycles]; shift levers [parts of motorcycles]; sprocket covers 
[parts of motorcycles]; sprockets for motorcycles; spokes for motorcycles; shock 
absorbers for motorcycles; sump guards [parts of motorcycles]; twist grips for 
motorcycles; tail pipes [parts of motorcycles]; front spacers [parts of motorcycles]; 
wheel spacers [parts of motorcycles]; wheel rims for motorcycles; wheel hubs for 
motorcycles; hub caps for motorcycle wheels; mounting spacers [parts of motorcycles]; 
fuel tank mounting spacers for motorcycles; engine case guards [parts of motorcycles]; 
engine guards [parts of motorcycles]; housing covers for motorcycle engines; 
upholstery for motorcycles; crash protection parts [for motorcycles]; brake lever 
protectors [parts of motorcycles]; brake lever guard [parts of motorcycles]; clutch 
lever protectors [parts of motorcycles]; clutch lever guards [parts of motorcycles]; 
headlight guards [parts of motorcycles]; headlight protectors [parts of motorcycles]; 
oil cooler guards [parts of motorcycles]; oil cooler grills [parts of motorcycles]; 
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oil cooler braces [parts of motorcycles]; tail tidy [licence plate bracket for 
motorcycles]; exhaust hangers [parts for motorcycles]; spindles [parts of 
motorcycles]; spindle bobbins [parts of motorcycles]; axle sliders [parts of 
motorcycles]; spindle sliders [parts of motorcycles]; paddock stand bobbins [parts for 
motorcycles]; paddock stands; mirrors for use on motorcycles; mirror extenders for use 
on motorcycles; fenders [motorcycle parts]; license plate brackets [parts of 
motorcycles]; license plate holders [parts of motorcycles]; license plate frames 
[parts of motorcycles]; license plate fasteners [parts of motorcycles]; motorcycle 
frame plugs; motorcycle frame caps; mounting point covers [parts of motorcycles]; 
blanking plates for use on motorcycles; mirror blanking plates for use on motorcycles; 
pillion blanking plates for use on motorcycles; footrest blanking plates for use on 
motorcycles; chainguards for motorcycles; sprockets [motorcycle parts]; sprocket 
guards [parts of motorcycles]; toe guards [parts of motorcycles]; caps for motorcycle 
fuel tanks; kick-stand shoe [parts for motorcycles]; side-stand shoe [parts for 
motorcycles]; air intake guards [parts for motorcycles]; motorcycle parts made from 
formed plastic; covers for motorcycle fork legs; covers for motorcycle frames; 
mounting brackets for motorcycle lights and LEDS; windscreens [motorcycle parts]; 
windshields [motorcycle parts]; fly screens [motorcycle parts] ; exhaust hangers and 
mountings for motorcycles; radiator grills, guards, braces and surrounds of metal for 
motorcycles; protective guards for motorcycle engines; protective guards for 
motorcycle radiators; none of the aforesaid are for and/or related to four-wheeled 
vehicles. 
 
類别 Class 35 
Retail services, wholesale services, online retail store services, and catalogue 
ordering services, all connected with the sale of motorcycle parts, motorcycle 
fittings, motorcycle apparatus, and motorcycle accessories; none of the aforesaid are 
for and/or related to four-wheeled vehicles. 
 

 

  
 

[210] 商標申請編號：  
Application No.:  

305630535 

[540] 商標：  
Mark:  
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[730] 註冊申請人姓名／名稱、地址：   
Applicant's Name, Address:  

Drury Precision Engineering Limited 
Beechings Way, 
Alford, LN13 9JE 
UNITED KINGDOM 

[740/ 
750] 

註冊申請人的送達地址：  
Applicant's Address for Service: 

CHINAHONGKONG PATENT LIMITED 
1502, 15/F, Capital Centre, 
151 Gloucester Road, Wanchai, 
Hong Kong 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

N/A 

[511] 類別編號：  
Class No.:  

12,35 

[442] 公布獲接納註冊申請日期:  
Date of Publication of  
Acceptance for Registration: 
 

13-08-2021 

申請人擬修訂類別 12,35 的貨品／服務說明如下: 
 
The applicant proposes to amend the specification in Class(es) 12,35 to read as 
follows: 
 
類别 Class 12 
Motorcycles; motorcycle parts, fittings and accessories; structural parts for 
motorcycles; accessories, apparatus and decorative articles for motorcycles; brackets 
for fixing and mounting parts, fittings and accessories onto motorcycles; adaptors for 
fixing and mounting parts, fittings and accessories onto motorcycles; frames for 
fixing and mounting parts, fittings and accessories onto motorcycles; mounts for 
fixing and mounting parts, fittings and accessories onto motorcycles; holders for 
fixing and mounting parts, fittings and accessories onto motorcycles; hangers for 
fixing and mounting parts, fittings and accessories onto motorcycles; extenders for 
fixing and mounting parts, fittings and accessories onto motorcycles; mounting 
brackets, plates and fixings for attaching mirrors, lights, lamps, cameras, mobile 
telephones, satellite navigation systems, licence plates, and road tax discs, onto 
motorcycles; handle bars [parts of motorcycles]; handlebar dampers [parts of 
motorcycles]; handle bar grips [parts of motorcycles]; handlebar hand guards [parts of 
motorcycles]; handlebar hand protectors [parts of motorcycles]; handlebar bar ends 
[parts of motorcycles]; motorcycle handlebar end weights; bar end weights [parts of 
motorcycles]; handlebar risers [extenders] [parts of motorcycles]; headlight mounts 
[parts of motorcycles]; exhaust hangers [parts of motorcycles]; exhaust mountings 
[parts of motorcycles]; stands for motorcycles; foot pegs for motorcycles; pillion 
foot pegs [parts of motorcycles]; foot pedal covers for motorcycles; front dash panels 
[parts of motorcycles]; fork dust boots [parts of motorcycles]; clutch covers [parts 
of motorcycles]; clutch cables [parts of motorcycles]; radiator grills [parts of 
motorcycles]; radiator guards [parts of motorcycles]; radiator braces [parts of 
motorcycles]; radiator surrounds of metal [parts of motorcycles]; protective guards 
for motorcycle exhausts and exhaust headers; rectifier guards [parts of motorcycles]; 
voltage regulator guards [parts of motorcycles]; protective heel and toe plates for 
motorcycles; brake levers [parts of motorcycles]; brake cables [parts of motorcycles]; 
brake guards [parts of motorcycles]; brake pedals [parts of motorcycles]; brake discs 
[parts of motorcycles); brake rotors [parts of motorcycles]; brake calipers [parts of 
motorcycles]; brake caliper guards [parts of motorcycles]; brake caliper covers [parts 
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of motorcycles]; chains for driving motorcycles; chain wheels for motorcycles; covers 
for motorcycle saddles; fitted covers for motorcycles; cranks for motorcycles; frames 
for motorcycles; freewheels for motorcycles; kickstands for motorcycles; luggage 
carriers for motorcycles; mudguards for motorcycles; cylinder guards [parts of 
motorcycles]; spindle bobbins for motorcycle crash protection; bobbins for motorcycle 
crash protection; bobbin heads for motorcycle crash protection; vehicle mounted 
bobbins for motorcycle crash protection; clutch levers [parts of motorcycles]; control 
levers [parts of motorcycles]; shift levers [parts of motorcycles]; sprocket covers 
[parts of motorcycles]; sprockets for motorcycles; spokes for motorcycles; shock 
absorbers for motorcycles; sump guards [parts of motorcycles]; twist grips for 
motorcycles; tail pipes [parts of motorcycles]; front spacers [parts of motorcycles]; 
wheel spacers [parts of motorcycles]; wheel rims for motorcycles; wheel hubs for 
motorcycles; hub caps for motorcycle wheels; mounting spacers [parts of motorcycles]; 
fuel tank mounting spacers for motorcycles; engine case guards [parts of motorcycles]; 
engine guards [parts of motorcycles]; housing covers for motorcycle engines; 
upholstery for motorcycles; crash protection parts [for motorcycles]; brake lever 
protectors [parts of motorcycles]; brake lever guard [parts of motorcycles]; clutch 
lever protectors [parts of motorcycles]; clutch lever guards [parts of motorcycles]; 
headlight guards [parts of motorcycles]; headlight protectors [parts of motorcycles]; 
oil cooler guards [parts of motorcycles]; oil cooler grills [parts of motorcycles]; 
oil cooler braces [parts of motorcycles]; tail tidy [licence plate bracket for 
motorcycles]; exhaust hangers [parts for motorcycles]; spindles [parts of 
motorcycles]; spindle bobbins [parts of motorcycles]; axle sliders [parts of 
motorcycles]; spindle sliders [parts of motorcycles]; paddock stand bobbins [parts for 
motorcycles]; paddock stands; mirrors for use on motorcycles; mirror extenders for use 
on motorcycles; fenders [motorcycle parts]; license plate brackets [parts of 
motorcycles]; license plate holders [parts of motorcycles]; license plate frames 
[parts of motorcycles]; license plate fasteners [parts of motorcycles]; motorcycle 
frame plugs; motorcycle frame caps; mounting point covers [parts of motorcycles]; 
blanking plates for use on motorcycles; mirror blanking plates for use on motorcycles; 
pillion blanking plates for use on motorcycles; footrest blanking plates for use on 
motorcycles; chainguards for motorcycles; sprockets [motorcycle parts]; sprocket 
guards [parts of motorcycles]; toe guards [parts of motorcycles]; caps for motorcycle 
fuel tanks; kick-stand shoe [parts for motorcycles]; side-stand shoe [parts for 
motorcycles]; air intake guards [parts for motorcycles]; motorcycle parts made from 
formed plastic; covers for motorcycle fork legs; covers for motorcycle frames; 
mounting brackets for motorcycle lights and LEDS; windscreens [motorcycle parts]; 
windshields [motorcycle parts]; fly screens [motorcycle parts]; none of the aforesaid 
are for and/or related to four-wheeled vehicles. 
 
類别 Class 35 
Retail services, wholesale services, online retail store services, and catalogue 
ordering services, all connected with the sale of motorcycle parts, motorcycle 
fittings, motorcycle apparatus, and motorcycle accessories; none of the aforesaid are 
for and/or related to four-wheeled vehicles. 
 

 

  
 

[210] 商標申請編號：  
Application No.:  

305799430 
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[540] 商標：  
Mark:  

 
 

[730] 註冊申請人姓名／名稱、地址：   
Applicant's Name, Address:  

嘉思特（中國）國際有限公司 
香港 
皇后大道東 183 號 
合和中心 54 樓 

[740/ 
750] 

註冊申請人的送達地址：  
Applicant's Address for Service: 

中港知識產權有限公司 
香港 
灣仔告士打道 151 號 
資本中心 15 樓 1502 室 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

不適用 

[511] 類別編號：  
Class No.:  

32,33 

[442] 公布獲接納註冊申請日期:  
Date of Publication of  
Acceptance for Registration: 
 

26-11-2021 

申請人擬修訂類別 33 的貨品／服務說明如下: 
 
The applicant proposes to amend the specification in Class(es) 33 to read as follows: 
 
類别 Class 33 
清酒（日本米酒）；雞尾酒；朗姆酒；利口酒；杜松子酒；葡萄酒；伏特加酒；白蘭地；果酒（含酒精）；威士忌；

香檳酒；酒精飲料（啤酒除外）；烈酒（飲料）；黃酒；米酒；白酒；燒酒；梨酒；汽酒；酒精飲料濃縮汁，但就威

士忌和含有威士忌的飲料而言，只有蘇格蘭威士忌和產自蘇格蘭的含有蘇格蘭威士忌的飲料。 
 
 


